
State of California 
AIR RESOURCES BOARD 

 

ERRATA 
 

TITLES 13. and 17.  CALIFORNIA AIR RESOURCES BOARD 
 
By notice dated January 23, 2007, and published in the February 2, 2007, California 
Regulatory Notice Register, Register 2007, No. 5-Z, February 2, 2007, the Air 
Resources Board (the “Board” or “ARB”) provided Notice of Public Hearing to Consider 
the Adoption of Proposed Amendments to the Statewide Portable Equipment 
Registration Program (PERP) Regulation and the Airborne Toxic Control Measure 
(ATCM) for Diesel-Fueled Portable Engines.    
 
PLEASE BE ADVISED that the notice inadvertently omitted listing proposed 
amendments to title 13, California Code of Regulations, sections 2453 and 2455.   
 
PLEASE ALSO BE ADVISED that there was an error in the notice regarding the 
description of the Portable Engine ATCM and the Compliance Flexibility.  The following 
sentence currently appears in paragraph 3 on page 4 of the notice: 
 

ARB staff proposes provisions in the Portable Engine ATCM 
that would provide compliance flexibility during those periods 
where it can be verified to a local air district or ARB’s Executive 
Officer that compliant engines are not sufficiently available.  

 
This sentence was corrected to read as follows: 
 

ARB staff proposes provisions in the Portable Engine ATCM 
that would provide compliance flexibility during those periods 
where it can be verified to ARB’s Executive Officer that 
compliant engines are not sufficiently available.  

 
The complete text of the notice and the Initial Statement of Reasons are available on 
the ARB Internet site for this rulemaking at 
http://www.arb.ca.gov/regact/2007/perp07/perp07.htm.  
 
Any questions regarding these corrections should be directed to Alexa Malik, 
Regulations Coordinator at (916) 322-4011 or Amy Whiting, Regulations Coordinator at 
(916) 322-6533. 
 



For individuals with sensory disabilities, this document is available in Braille, large print, 
audiocassette or computer disk.  Please contact ARB’s Disability Coordinator at  
916-323-4916 by voice or through the California Relay Services at 711, to place your 
request for disability services.  If you are a person with limited English and would like to 
request interpreter services, please contact ARB’s Bilingual Manager at 916-323-7053. 
 

CALIFORNIA AIR RESOURCES BOARD 
 
 
        /s/ 
 
Catherine Witherspoon 
Executive officer 

 
Date:  February 1, 2007 


